
 
 
 

 

 
District Highlights 

Superintendent - Gina A. Potter, Ed.D. 
Week of June 21, 2019 

 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING: ​THURS, JULY 11TH @ 5PM - District Office Board Room 
On Thursday, July 11th beginning at 5 p.m. there will be a regular Board Meeting. 
  
ORIGINAL SAN YSIDRO SCHOOL PHOTO 1938 
Below is a copy of the 1938 San Ysidro School Photo that was restored and donated to the San 
Ysidro Library by the Friends of San Ysidro.  
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Here's the background on how Jack Gechter, Friends of San ysidro Library Historical 
Chairman discovered this original San Ysidro School Photo. 
Jack recently (October, 2018) went (with Emil  Noriega) to visit ​Fred Esparza Jr.​ looking for 
another picture of our San Ysidro WWII Memorial that once stood proudly in front of our San 
Ysidro Library circa 1946 ---1953. They did not find it, but instead discovered another San 
Ysidro Historical Picture. It is a picture of ​San Ysidro Elementary School​ that was located 
between our Historical San Ysidro Library and San Ysidro Civic Center. This is a​ circa 1938 
Collage picture​. Jack had this picture restored, printed and a special frame was made for it. 
Jack gave the restored picture to the San Ysidro Library to be displayed with other San Ysidro 
historical photographs. 
 
SUMMER CAREER PATHWAYS PROGRAM ​(Omar Calleros - Education Services) 
The summer Career Pathways Program for approximately 160 students had a wonderful first 
week!  Below are photos of students going on field trips to the Carpenter’s Union to learn about 
the carpenting trade and traveling to the San Diego County Office of Education’s ITV center to 
learn about video production!  This program is being hosted at Willow and SYMS. 
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LAST DAY OF WORK FOR KELLI HAY - COORDINATOR OF STATE & FEDERAL 
PROGRAMS 
Staff wished Kelli Hay our Coordinator of State & Federal Programs a warm goodbye with a 
small gathering on her last day of work, Friday, June 21st.  Kelli is traveling to Utah with her 
extended family and has accepted a teaching position in one of their STEM schools.  She is 
commended for the remarkable work she has done in our district on the Local Control 
Accountability Plan (LCAP), supporting Principals in completing their Single Plans for Student 
Achievement (SPSAs), completing almost all state and federal program required documents 
and for being such an important part of our SYSD family.  
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END OF SCHOOL YEAR LETTERS TO FAMILIES & STAFF ​(Potter) 
Below please find links to my superintendent end of school year letter to families and staff. 
Please take a moment to read these end of school year letters as important school district dates 
and events are in each of them along with a summary of the notable accomplishments our 
district has achieved this 2018-19 school year! 
 
End of Year Letter to Families 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B1yAsg3s7jIRX3NVN29QLWIyS0xhY1pWcU5aY0tKWUpHRWt
B/view?usp=sharing 
 
End of Year Letter to Staff 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B1yAsg3s7jIRaU1ZdTIzSktoTnhWc3BOZm55YnpVYzlULXRr/vi
ew?usp=sharing 
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